


Long Island ABATE Does Not Endorse Any Advertiser or Product In This Publication 

President 
Chris Beckhans 

president@longislandabate.org 
1st Vice President 

Nick LaMorte 
zuma51@aol.com 

2nd Vice President 
Josephine Leonardi 

bandcampgirllia@gmail.com 
Treasurer 

Sherril Hart 
treasurer@longislandabate.org 

Membership Officer 
Donna Fowler 

membership@longislandabate.org 
Recording Secretary 

Lisa Sheil  
Sergeant At Arms 

Bill Bartasek 
bigblockdartgts@aol.com 

Safety Officer 
Nick LaMorte 

zuma51@aol.com 
Legislative Liason 
Debbie Stondell 

legislativeliaison@longislandabate.org 
Ride Captain 

Constantine Mourelatos 
Products 

Kathy Pfeil 
frstbofeastwick@aol.com 

Chaplain 
Gerry Waldron 

Gerry.bfceli@gmail.com 
Public Relations 

Josephine Leonardi 
bandcampgirllia@gmail.com 

Volunteer Coordinator 
Gary Hart 

garyhart04cvo@gmail.com 
Website/Newsletter Content MGR 

Margaret Nicosia “Momma Duke’s” 
media@longislandabate.org 

Veterans Fund 
Bill Quinn 

nevalnut@aol.com 
National COIR Representative 

Jim Barr 
Director@nationalcoir.org 

 



The main purpose of the ABATE organization is to 
work toward continued freedom of the road by insur-
ing that motorcyclist’s point of view is presented to 
our legislators and to promote motorcycle safety, 
rider education and public awareness. We are trying 
to alleviate the very real possibility of “Big Brother 
Government”. We encourage all our members to be 
informed registered voters. We write letters to our 
elected officials and stay aware of what is going on 
with motorcycle legislation, and other transportation 
issues. We welcome interested parties to any of our 
activities or to join our organization. 

MAILING ADDRESS 

P.O. BOX 22 
YAPHANK, NY 11980 

Long Island ABATE 

ABATE HOTLINE 

1-888-LIABATE 

Call the ABATE HOTLINE anytime 
for any info or to contact any officer 

The thoughts and opinions expressed in this newsletter are those of 
the individual contributors alone and do not necessarily reflect the 
views of the Long Island ABATE board and it’s members. 

Long Island ABATE encourages all members to submit letters, arti-
cles or cartoons they feel may be of interest to fellow members.  
Long Island ABATE supports the rights of ALL motorcyclists.  
Long Island ABATE does not endorse any products or services oth-
er than its own. 

All articles and photo’s within 
the contents of this newslet-
ter and our website are the 
property of … 
 

Long Island ABATE 
 

You may not use them with-
out the express written con-
sent of the newsletter editor, 
webmaster or the associa-
tion board. 
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Hello Everyone, 

 

 As you read this, summer has officially come to an end, although this is in 

my opinion the greatest time of the year to ride. There are still so many 

events happenings locally, nationally, and let’s not forget the changing of 

the leaves and the foliage rides upstate and in the neighboring states. Be-

fore you go out, don’t forget to go over your machine and double check 

your tire pressures. Don’t forget to pack accordingly, especially since there 

can be a large temperature change once the sun goes down. 

 We have had way too many Crashes again this past month. I can’t stress 

the need to anticipate possible crash situations when you ride. I also can’t forget the importance 

of practicing and advanced training. Whether you practice in a parking lot or take a class there 

are so many things we can do to better our skills and better our chances of survival and safe rid-

ing. Slow speed maneuvering and emergency braking are just a couple of things that can make 

a big difference. 

 

 A few of the Board members and myself went to the Meeting of the Minds Convention, which is 

where we meet with over 40 Motorcycle Rights organizations and Clubs from around the Country. 

While there we discuss legislative issues and network to come up with the Legislative agenda for 

May at the Bikers in the Beltway event in Washington D.C. While there we also recharge our Free-

dom Fighter Batteries with like-minded individuals. Both events are awesome, and I recommend 

them for others to attend. If you are interested in either event, please contact me or a board 

member, we would love to hear from you and join us. 

 The Veteran’s Committee is going to meet and go over the details for this year’s disbursement, 

more info to follow. Nominations open up at the next meeting and November, as well as elec-

tions. We have the Treasurer position open as well as Donation coordinator and a few other posi-

tions open for next year. If you or anyone you know is interested in getting involved and making a 

difference, please contact me or a board member 

 The Driver’s ed classes continue, and we are looking to enroll more presenters, and we are look-

ing to present at more schools. If anyone has any school contacts, please reach out. I have re-

ceived a lot of positive feedback from teachers and students. Together we can make a Differ-

ence! 

 

 As always Long Island ABATE is looking for input and participation from members to better the or-

ganization as well as volunteers to help us maintain and grow the organization, while protecting 

the rights of motorcyclists and trying to keep us safe. If you would like to get more involved or 

have ideas, please reach out to me or any Board Member. We would love to have you and or 

your input. 

 

Thank You for your continued support. 

Together we can make a Difference 

 

Ride safe and Be Well 

Chris Beckhans 

President of Long Island ABATE 

chrisliabate@gmail.com / (516) 381-1531 
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Greetings all Long Island Members of ABATE! 

 

I hope all is well with you and family! All is well with me and mine! 

I would like to share with you my time in Colorado visiting my brother and his 

wife.  

After an early flight to Denver, my wife and I rented a car and drove four 

hours to Carbondale, outside Aspen.  After we had arrived and was greeted 

by my brother and his wife, I asked about the motorcycle community and 

anything he might know about ABATE of Colorado.  He hadn’t heard of an-

ything, and honestly didn’t know about any motorcycle groups. He knew of 

my participation and position on Long Island and we spoke about our first 

motorcycle experience.  

It all started when we were both teenagers in the late 60’s. We were visiting a farm of family 

friends in upstate, in Stamford NY.  While outside in a field, we heard the sound of a motorcycle, 

weaving through some high grass near us. A younger boy, who lived at the next farm, was riding a 

100cc dirt bike. He stopped to say hello and after a short conversation; he asked if we rode any 

type of dirt bike and we both said no. He then asked if we would like to ride his? Well, HELL YEAH! , 

And me being the older brother, took the first motorcycle ride of my life! Of course my brother fol-

lowed and it was a very long time that this kid got his dirt bike back! LoL! 

When we arrived home, the experience stayed with us till after we graduated HS, had jobs and 

could think about buying a bike! My younger brother picked up a used BSA 650 which we shared 

till I bought a new 1971 Blue Harley Superglide. Unfortunately for my brother, while riding a side 

street near home, a car, making a left turn hit him! Thank God he landed in a large hedgerow 

with only a slight knee injury, which kept him out of the draft!  As for me, I enjoyed working and rid-

ing to college accident free, till years later when I met my wife, needed money to buy a ring and 

sold my beautiful blue Harley! 

So after reminiscing, our adventure in Colorado began!  We visited many local tourist attractions, 

including some terrific places to eat! In Glenwood Springs I had to find Doc Holidays grave and 

visit. I also picked up a T Shirt while walking the streets.  

I hope this tale will remind you of you first time riding and the love we all have on a motorcycle!  

So please be safe and stay healthy! 

Thank you for being a Long Island ABATE member, 

I know I am! 

Regards, 

 

Nick 
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Hello all my campers and non-campers! Hope everyone is having a great summer! And riding sea-

son! On August 23rd and 24th the Long Island ABATE Campout was the happening place to be! 

Just ask anyone that was there! And they will tell you that you missed a GREAT time, and that you 

should definitely go next year! Each year since we started the camp out from when we came out 

of COVID, it has been getting bigger each year, and very well known! This year we actually had 

people come down from upstate from New York ABATE, And people come in from Maryland and 

New Jersey! The word is getting out about our campout. It's the most fun you can have legally in a 

county park! Each year more and more people are starting to camp out a few days before the 

Long Island abate campout starts. Many of the big campers are coming in the Wednesday and 

Thursday before to get their spots. By Thursday night everyone is set up and starting to camp from 

then. On Friday we now have the county parks department start setting up the tables chairs stage 

etc. Also on Friday we start getting the delivery of the big tent, the ice, the porta potties and the 

big barbecues. Volunteers start putting together tents and setting tables so that way we are ready 

for Saturday's event! Friday night is some down time with a lot of friends who put together a big 

Friendsgiving dinner! It's a very big production and a lot of fun! Then Saturday morning it's game 

on! All hands on deck! Food is being prepped to go on to the barbecues, products are being set 

up to be sold, there's 50/50 raffles, lo, Chinese auction baskets, bike games, some of the best 

bands setting up on stage! At the end of the evening there are so so many people and volunteers 

to thank! I hope you all know who you are! We are all very grateful and thank you for everyone's 

help every year to make Long Island ABATE’s camp out such a success! I hope you all enjoy the 

pictures.  

After the campout we took a little r&r, but as soon as we got back we were all right back at it 

again. On Wednesday September 3rd was the blood drive at the Port Jeff Elks Lodge. It was host-

ed by the Elks Lodge, Long Island ABATE and Long Island chapter of hog. We are all very thankful 

for everyone who donated blood that night, it was a total of 36 pints which will help approximate-

ly 110 people. 

On Saturday September 13th Long Island ABATE was set up at Miller's ale House in Levittown for 

the motorcycle ride and car show to benefit the Gabby Petito Foundation. It was sponsored by 

Hades Houbds LE-MC. The ride started out at Miller's ale House in Deer Park and ended at Miller's 

ale House in Levittown. It was a great day weather wise and a really good ride!  

On Sunday September 14th Long Island ABATE was set up at US military vets MC end of summer 

gathering. It was a really nice event, they had a great band, lots of vendors, and awesome food! 

You couldn't have asked for even better weather that day!  

Until the next events I hope everyone enjoys the writing the 

weather and stay safe!  

 
Photo credits by myself, Chris Beckhans, Penny Reutzel Mills  

Josephine             2nd VP Long Island ABATE 

Article by ...Josephine... 2
nd

 VP Long Island ABATE 
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25 YRS AGO WE HAD JOHNNY  
CASH. BOB HOPE. & STEVE JOBS 

 

NOW 
NO CASH, NO HOPE, NO JOBS 

 
 

Please God... 
DON’T LET 

KEVIN BACON DIE 
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Reach Out 
Look out for each other. This is not to say that we 

should not look after ourselves also. We are use-

less to help others if we do not take care of our-

selves. We get sick or hurt and need attention. It 

is said that there is no greater love than 

one lay down his life for his friends. Sometimes 

we get so wrapped up in ourselves that we for-

get that other folks are going through stuff too. 

It's completely understandable. But when we fo-

cus on others, sometimes our personal issues 

won’t take over our minds. Family, friends, chil-

dren, parents, coworkers, and even supervisors, 

we all have stuff going on. It’s interesting though, 

focusing on someone else's situation can be a 

way to emotionally, sometimes physically, relieve our own ailments for a 

short period of time. It is a needed distraction. You won’t get healed, but 

that distraction can give us relief from pain. 

 

Don't ignore yourself, just be more loving. 

 

To remind you, if you ever want to talk something out, or if you’re going 

through something that is stressing you out, even if you only want an 

opinion about something, please feel free to contact me. We can get 

through whatever it is together. 

 

Pastor “G” Gerry Waldron  

(516) 650-8344 - Text or call 

Email - gerry.bfceli@gmail.com 

Pastor Gerry 
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1)… To initiate , endorse and sponsor ed-

ucational programs such as rider safety, 

public awareness, legislative and affirma-

tive action and, individual freedoms and 

rights. 

2)… To create and promote a positive 

public image of motorcyclists and motor-

cycle groups and to dispel and disprove 

media hype, unfounded propaganda 

and the “Hollywood” image. 

3)… To encourage goodwill and mutual 

understanding among motorcyclists, law 

enforcement personnel and the general 

public. 

4)… To serve as an information source on 

matters pertaining to current laws, pend-

ing legislation, personal rights, political in-

clinations of elected officials and their 

constituents, and voter awareness. 

5)… To act as a central responsive agen-

cy to devise and coordinate recreation-

al, legislative, educational, and charita-

ble activities 
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Hello Ladies and Gentlemen 
Every month we try to feature a merchant who will provide members with discounts on merchandise or services 
 Here is a list of merchants who provide Long Island ABATE members and their families with special pricing on products and or 
services. This month I would like to review with you some of our supporting merchants. 
 
Adult Games (Bingo) Holly, A.K.A. Madame’O- phone (631) 877-8276 / (631)-974-9140 Email- Mad-
ameo@monaughtybingo.com  Instagram- @madameonaughtybingo 
Facebook- Madame O’s Naughty Bingo $5.00 Discount with Membership Card 
 
Advertising, Signs, Banners, Truck Lettering and T-shirts and Glass Etching 
 
Wayne Blast Customs, phone (631) 643-3333/ Website-  www.wayneblastcustoms.net  
Adress 118 Lamar St. West Babylon. Wayne provides Members with a 10% discount 
 
Audiology (hearing treatment) 
 
H.E.A.R.S. Audiology Phone- (631) 360-4327 Website-  https://hearsny.com  Address- 732 Smithtown Bypass, Smithtown, NY 
11787 Email- info@hearsny.com.  10% Discount with your Membership Card 

 
Animal Hospital, Pet Care 
 
The Animal Center L.I. Phone- (631) 351-0447 website-  https://www.animalcenterli.com  Address- 20 W Hills Road, Huntington 
Station NY 11746 Email- info@animalcenterli.com.  10% Discount with your Membership Card 

 
Automotive Repair and services 
 
Master Muffler phone (631) 345-5500 website-   www.mastermufflerandbrakes.com  
Address- 395 Middle Country Rd. Middle Island Joe provides Members with a 15% discount and performs NYS Inspections on 
cars tucks and motorcycles 
 
Camper Rentals 
 
CDL Rentals. Phone (631) 805-6595 Instagram. www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALS  
 Email- Cdlcampers@gmail.com.  Dominick and Caitlyn give 15% off to Members 
 
Custom Watches 
 
192 Watches- Phone (516) 521-5802 Website-  www.192watches.com  
Instagram- @192watches and on Facebook. Present Andrew with Membership Card for Special Discount 
Cutlery and Jewelry 
 
Keys Cutlery & Keys Love Jewelry- Phone (631) 379-1781 (631) 379-2565 Website- www.keyscutlery.com.  
www.keyslovejewelry.com  

Address- 2860 Middle Country Rd, Lake Grove, NY 11755. Key and Theresa provide Members with 15% on Cutlery and Jewel-
ry  
 
Detailing  
 
Dashing Dan’s Motorcycle Detailing- Phone (516) 443-4195 
Call George for an appointment. Same day service if dropped off in the morning 
 
 

mailto:Madameo@monaughtybingo.com
mailto:Madameo@monaughtybingo.com
http://www.wayneblastcustoms.net
https://hearsny.com
mailto:info@hearsny.com
https://www.animalcenterli.com
mailto:info@animalcenterli.com
http://www.mastermufflerandbrakes.com
http://www.Instagram.com/CDLRENTALS
mailto:Cdlcampers@gmail.com
http://www.192watches.com
http://www.keyscutlery.com
http://www.keyslovejewelry.com
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Exterminating 
 
Conquer Exterminating Phone- (631) 681-3105 Website- https://conquerexterminating.com  Email- https://
conquerexterminating.com/contact-us.html.  on Facebook Present Membership Card for 10% Discount on services 

 
Food Vendors 
 
Snaporazzo (Hot Dogs and more) Website- https://www.snaporazzo.com.  
Email- info@snaporazzo.com.  on Instagram and on Facebook 
 
Hair and Beauty  
 
Hair Force One-  Phone (631) 467-9800 website  www.hairforceoneny.com.  
Address- 1232 Grundy Ave #2 Holbrook NY 11741 Vinny provides Members with a 10% discount on goods and services 
 
Home Improvement 
 
Griff Wolz- Phone (631)839-0037 P.O. Box 248, Centereach, NY 11720  
Email- 4672130@gmail.com.  
 
Motorcycle parts, service and accessories including apparel 
 
Port Jeff Motorcycle store. Phone (631) 476-0722 Website- www.pj-mc.com 
Email- Rydemc@aol.com.  
Address- 201 Main St. Port Jeff. Ken provides Members with a 10% discount on most purchases 
 
Twisted Cycles (888) 539-2408 Website- www.twistedcyclesllc.com. 
Address- 177 Old Medford Ave. (Rt.112) Patchogue Chris, Debbie and Brian provides members with a 10% discount 
 
Pet Crematory 
 
Legacy Pet Crematory Phone Suffolk- (631) 800-pets (7387) Nassau- (516) 500-pets (7387) Website- 
www.legacypetcrematory.com  
 Address- 21 Eads St, West Babylon, NY 11704 Email- info@legacypetny.com.  
 Present Membership Card for special pricing 
 
Towing  
 
Northeast Towing. Phone (631) 474-5355  
Address- 14 Industrial Rd. Port Jefferson Station NY 11776. Website- https://northeasttowingli.com.  Email- Northeasttow-
ingli@gmail.com.  Tommy treats Members like a Motor Club and has the proper equipment to tow Motorcycles safely as well as 
cars. 

 
Transportation- (Car service/ Limo/ Airport) 
 
Connections Car Service- Phone (631) 495-2099 Kevin  
Email- limoconnectionkevin@gmail.com.  
Present Membership Card for Discount 
 
 

We at Long Island ABATE are continuously looking for merchants or service providers that are willing to 
provide members with a discount in exchange for exposure to over 1500 members. if you’re interested in 
getting involved, please reach out to me at chrisliabate@gmail.com  

https://conquerexterminating.com
https://conquerexterminating.com/contact-us.html
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2018 ULTRA LIMITED  

1710 MILES !.. Selling for a friend, unfortu-

nately for medical reasons he is unable to 

ride. Fully Loaded Heated Handle Bars, 

Cruise GPS Built In Mint Condition The ulti-

mate cruising bike! 

. ASKING 

$25,000  

Call Mike Stevens  (631) 312-4537 
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2011 HD XL1200x 48 Sportster 
All stock w/Python pipes  
1,650 miles  
Showroom condition  
$6900.00 
(631) 981-1271 wk#  
Leave message  
 
I bought the bike in 2019 in CT with 299 miles. It sat in 
someone's garage. My long time mechanic checked it all 
out. I've maintained it every year since. I also threw on new 
tires just to be on the safe side and the pipes.  
I'm not original owner. I have a clear title. 
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2002 Harley Davidson 

Road King 
50k miles must sell $13,000.00  

Contact Bill at 1-516-236-8027 

1989 Harley Davidson ROAD KING 

 
MUST SELL 

Asking $4800.00 

 

(631)965.4394 
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2006 Harley Davidson 

 

CLASSIC 

Electra Glide 

 

 Asking $7000.00 obo  

 

Any Questions call 

Contact Genie 

(937) 760- 9045  



MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY SUNDAY 

3 4 

5 6 7 8 9 10 11 

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19 20 21 22 23 24 25

26 27 28 29 30 31  

 

  1 2 

 

 

ADVERTISING SPACE AVAILABLE 

Contact us….516.359.1894 
RICK@ISLANDNEWSLETTERS.com 

 
www.ISLANDNEWSLETTERS.com 
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